
 

THIS WEEK’S EVENTS 
Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday, 9 am - 4 pm 
 

Sunday, May 11 
10:00am Worship - Sanctuary 
11:00am Connecting Through Prayer Quilts - Parlor & 

Fellowship Room 
11:00am Life & Ministry of Pope Francis - ?? 
 

Monday, May12 
1:00pm Building & Grounds - Zoom 
6:00pm SPRC - Parlor/Zoom 
 

Tuesday, May 13 
9:30am Worship Planning - Zoom 
10:30am Restorative Yoga - 3rd floor Library 
4:15pm First Beats - Choir Room 
4:30pm Food Pantry Open - Food Pantry 
6:30pm Manna - Youth Lounge 
 

Wednesday, May 14 
8:00am Yoga - Zoom 
9:00am Dawn Patrol - Parlor 
11:30am Prayer Group - Chapel 
12:00pm Faithful Witness - Kalamazoo City Hall Steps 
12:30pm Food Pantry Open - Food Pantry 
2:30pm Stephen Ministry - 310 
7:00pm Children & Families Ministries Team - Zoom 
 

Thursday, May 15 
9:30am First Stitchers - Fellowship Room 
10:30am Restorative Yoga - 3rd floor Library 
7:15pm Chancel Singers - Choir Room 
 

Friday, May 16 
 

Saturday, May 17 
 

 



WE ARE GLAD YOU ARE OUR 

GUEST TODAY! If you are 

worshipping with us for the first time, 

please stop by the Welcome Center. 

Child care with trained and fully 

vaccinated staff is provided on the 

second floor for infants through three-

year-olds.  

Worship activities for children can 

be found on a cart outside the side 

sanctuary doors.  

LARGE print Bibles and hymnals are 

available at the Park Street entrance.  

Hearing assistance devices are 

available at the Welcome Center. 

Today’s service is being 

livestreamed. 

 

UPCOMING WORSHIP 
 

Sunday, May 18 

Fifth Sunday of Easter @ 10:00 a.m. 

Rev. Matt Weiler 

Confirmation & Baptism Sunday 

“To Belong to Something” 

Acts: 11: 1-18 

 

Sunday, May 25 

Memorial Day Weekend 

Sixth Sunday of Easter @ 10:00 a.m. 

Rev. John Boley 

“Even If it is Only for Food” 

Acts 16: 9-15 

 

Church Staff 
 

Rev. Julie Kline ........................ Lead Pastor 

 ..  

Jacqueline Stilger ......... Director of Music 

Julia Librizzi ................ Children & Families 

Bernie Foulk ............ Organist/IT/Website  

Drew Bolton .......... Bldg. Superintendent 

Christine Landreville ....... Office Manager 

Christiane Stakely ........... Office Assistant 

Jennifer Stupica ............. Communications 

Marilyn Storch ........ Interim Bookkeeper 

Bryan Heany .................  AV Team Leader 

Andrew Weare ................... Building Host 

Ava Loncharte ..................... Building Host 

Eamon Bronson ................... Building Host 

Sofia Fleming ........................ Building Host 

Jim Tiffany ................................... Custodian 

Ruth Butters ......... Young Adult Resident 

 

Worship Leaders: Rev. Matt Weiler, Rev. Cara Weiler 

Piano: Rev. Bufford Coe 

Chancel Choir: Cari Miller 

Bell Choir: David Brown 

Audio-Visual Team:   Bryan Heany, Drew Eaton, 

Lucas McGinnis, Jamie Gruber 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Connecting Through Prayer Quilts. All are invited 

to contribute to a prayer quilt for Bernie and Jackie 

so that they may be wrapped in God’s love. There 

are fabric squares and markers on tables outside the 

sanctuary, the lounge area outside the pastors’ offic-

es, and in the chapel. Anyone of any age is invited to 

write a prayer, message, or draw a picture to offer 

love and care to our beloved music leaders. The quilt 

will be put together and given to them  this week. 

The Life and Ministry of Pope Francis. TODAY and 

May 18 following worship in the Parlor. When Car-

dinal Jorge Bergoglio became Pope Francis in 2013, 

few people knew who he was. Even fewer knew the 

impact he would have on the Catholic Church and 

the entire world during his papacy. To honor the 

Pope's recent death, we will reflect on the life and 

ministry of the first pope from Latin America. What 

can his teachings tell us, as United Methodists, about 

the power of Jesus' message in today's society? John 

Clark is leading the discussion using a PBS docu-

mentary on Pope Francis. 

Faith Milestones Meeting Change. This group for 

3rd through 5th graders will meet for their last time this 

school year on Sunday, May 18 from 5:30pm-7:30pm 

(and not Friday, May 16 as previously scheduled) for a 

scavenger hunt and dinner! NOTE: this scavenger hunt 

will be different than ones we have done in the past!  

Earth Day Spring Garden Festival. The Growing Com-

munity Garden at Sunnyside UMC is having a day of 

volunteer activities from 9am to 4pm on Sat., May 17. 

Join them for garden care info, planting, games, and 

earth-friendly activities for the whole family. More info 

can be found in our weekly Around the Corner E-News. 

Confirmation Sunday, May 18. Please join us on Confir-

mation Sunday as we welcome three young people into 

our faith community as members to not only partici-

pate within our church, but to also help shape the 

future of our church. 

May Mission of the Month: Growing Community 

Garden located at Sunnyside UMC. Please consider a 

donation to help support this important community 

ministry. Checks can be made to the church with 

“Community Garden” in the memo. A list of garden-

ing items needed is included in our weekly e-

newsletter, Around the Corner. 

Book Club. Meets the 4th Tuesday of the 

month at 10am in the chapel. For May 27, they 

will be discussing “Reading Genesis” by Mari-

lynne Robinson. Contact Jan Schoenherr at 

schoenherrjan@gmail.com with questions. 

Bay Shore Day Camp. Our summer day camp 

for children entering kindergarten through 5th 

grade is scheduled for August 11-14 (Mon. -

Thurs.) from 8:30am - 4:30pm. Sign up for this fun 

day camp experience by picking up a brochure 

located at the welcome desk. For help registering, 

please email Ms. Julia at jlibrizzi@umc-kzo.org. 

Join the CARES Team. This ministry team con-

nects and cares for members and friends of our 

church, especially our elders and those with 

ongoing health concerns or significant life 

events. To learn more and join our efforts to 

share God’s love or receive care from a team 

member, contact the Cares Team coordinator 

Judy Kingsley at judykings@charter.net. 

Grace Outside. Check out a UMC summer 

camp! There are camps for all ages available. 

Every camp includes outdoor activities, games, 

swimming, waterfront (kayaks, canoes, paddle 

boards), archery, age-appropriate Bible study/

devotions, small group time, unstructured time 

for rest, music and worship, crafts, and more. 

(https://graceoutside.org/summer-camps/) 

Restorative Yoga with Ana Lucia. On Tues-

days and Thursdays from 10:30-11:45am all are 

invited to join Certified Yoga Therapist Ana 

Lucia for restorative yoga in the library (3rd 

floor). Email ganga.anadayoga@gmailcom for 

more info. All levels welcome! 

Pastor Julie is on Renewal Leave. Pastor Ju-

lie’s  renewal leave will continue through July 

7, 2025. During Pastor Julie’s leave, we will 

welcome several guest worship leaders on 

Sundays. In addition, retired clergy and Ste-

phen Ministers will be available for congrega-

tional support if needed.  

Audio/Visual Team Members Needed. For 

more information on joining our Audio/Visual 

Team, email AV Team Leader Bryan Heany at 

bheany@umc-kzo.org. Training is provided 

and involves learning set up and operation of 

sound and video equipment for church events. 

Are you on our mailing list?  If you would like 

to be added to our mailing list for our weekly 

Around the Corner E-News and monthly The 

First Word newsletter, please email Jennifer 

Stupica at jstupica@umc-kzo.org.  

 

 

 212 S. Park St.                                                                                                                     www.umc-kzo.org 

Kalamazoo, MI 49007                                                                                                             (269) 381-6340 

10:00 a.m.                                                                                         May 11, 2025  

Fourth Sunday of Easter  
Covenant of Baptism & Celebrating our Graduates  


